East Hampton Zoning Board of Appeals

Regular Meeting
September 12, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room

	Unapproved Minutes


1. Call to Order:  Chairman Nichols called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
2. Seating of the Alternates:  
Present:  Chairman Charles Nichols, Members Vincent Jacobson, Dennis Wall, Robert Hines, Melinda Powell and Alternate Members Margaret Jacobson and Sal Nucifora. Zoning Enforcement Officer Jeremy DeCarli was present as well.
Absent:  Brian Spack was not present.
3.
Legal Notice:  Staff read the legal notice into the record.
4.
Approval of Minutes:
A.
July 11, 2016 Regular Meeting:
Mr. Nichols made a motion to approve the July 11 minutes as written. The motion carried unanimously.
5.
Application:

A. Application of Barbara, John and Glenn Suprono, 43 Walnut Ave, for a west side yard variance to reduce the setback requirement from 15’to 3’ to construct a ClearSpan Master SolarGuard Building.
Glenn Suprono presented to the board.  He stated that he would like to put up a tent to cover the equipment that he owns and uses to maintain the property. He stated that the structure is not a permanent one and that it would be on concrete blocks and not a foundation.  He stated that Mr. DeCarli advised him that he needed to get a variance for the structure.  Ms. Powell asked Mr. DeCarli to provide a brief description of the zoning regulation for structures and to explain what the regulations describe a structure as being. Mr. DeCarli provided both descriptions and added that the Building Official had seen the 3-4’ high blocks and was told by the owners that they are erecting a 15 x 30 x 48 structure that will be tied to blocks.  The Building Official classified it as a building because of the size of the structure and because it will be secured to concrete blocks.  He informed the owners that they are required to obtain a building permit.
Susan Lowe of 46 Walnut Ave spoke against the application with the following concerns: the size, height and location of the structure as well as rain water runoff/snow that can damage abutting properties, no permits were obtained for the concrete slab that was poured on the property and her final concern was for the lack of conformity to the character of the neighborhood.

David Horne of 41 Walnut Ave (adjacent property) spoke against the application because the proposed structure would be within 3 feet of his property and he feels it is an eyesore and voiced his concern for the water runoff onto his property and causing damage.
Jeremy DeCarli (Zoning Official) read aloud a letter that David Horne submitted to the board members in opposition to the application which highlighted the concerns he spoke of earlier.  The letter will be filed with the minutes.

Ms. Powell made a motion to deny the Application stating that “the applicant hasn’t met the legal requirements to establish a hardship and that it appears that the location of the building (which was established to be a building under the zoning code) needs to be in that particular location out of convenience rather than any hardship.”  The motion was seconded by Mr. Hines.  Vote: 7-Yes; 0-No  Motion passed. 
6.
New Business:  None
7.
Old Business:  None.
8.
Adjournment:  Mr. Wall moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Nucifora.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.
Respectfully Submitted,



Christine Castonguay
Recording Secretary
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